
 

MISSION: Gonzaga Preparatory School is a Catholic, Jesuit college preparatory school that educates 
students according to Gospel values, inspiring leaders who create a more just and loving world. 

Since 1887, Gonzaga Prep has prepared students for lives of leadership founded in a tradition of excellence in 
academics, activities, and service. It is a lifelong community of individuals who go forth and make the world a 
better place through excellence and service. With a faith-filled, college preparatory environment grounded in 
values drawn from the long Jesuit tradition, Gonzaga Prep students discover who they are meant to be in this 
world. 

Varsity Girls’ Volleyball Coach 

Gonzaga Prep is seeking to hire a Varsity Girls’ Volleyball Coach. Applications will be accepted until February 
17, 2023 or until the position is filled. Each of our activities, including volleyball, are intended to teach 
sportsmanship, integrity, life lessons, and high achievement in the sport, as well as foster community. 
 
The varsity head coach is responsible for carrying out the mission of the school.  In addition to this, he/she is 
ultimately responsible for the girls’ volleyball program and all aspects including staffing of sub-varsity teams, 
finances, communication, summer programs, and program wide player development. 
 
Qualifications: 

 Previous experience in the coaching of volleyball, preferably in a high school environment 

 Excellent interpersonal skill and communication skills, attention to detail, and ability to communicate 
effectively with students and adults 

 Familiarity and understanding of Jesuit education 

 21 years of age with a valid driver’s license 
 
HOW TO APPLY: A completed cover letter and resume should be submitted electronically to Paul Manfred 
pmanfred@gprep.com 
 
NOTICE OF NON-DISCRIMINATORY POLICY 
Our Catholic and Jesuit tradition affirms the dignity and worth of every person, mandates that all employees be 
treated fairly and respectfully, and recognizes the need to safeguard basic human rights, including the right to 
privacy. Gonzaga Preparatory School, therefore, does not discriminate in its employment practices on the basis of 
gender, age, race, color, status as a married or non-married person, sexual orientation, honorably discharged 
veteran or military status, national and ethnic origin, or disabilities which can be reasonably accommodated in the 
administration of its educational policies and school administered programs. 
 
This discrimination policy is subject to state and federal protections afforded to Gonzaga Preparatory School as a 
religious institution, and shall be administered accordingly. A guiding principle in the administration of this 
policy is that all employees promote the school’s mission and respect fundamental Catholic and Jesuit teachings. 
Actions both off and on the job that significantly undermine these teachings and the school’s mission are 
prohibited, especially those actions that are public in nature. 


